
 1 

 

Page          EWGA Central Oregon September 2017 

Volume 8, Issue 8 

Diane Kirpach, Editor 

diane.kirpach@hotmail.com 

September 2017 

Fit for Fall 

We want to hear from you! 
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PRESIDENTS MESSAGE 

2018 Board of Directors Ballot 

 

Fueled by the love of the game and Building more than great connections, EWGA Central 

Oregon is wrapping up another great golfing summer, as we make way for a new Board of 

Directors.  I joined our chapter shortly after moving to Oregon and volunteered to be on 

the Board as a means to set a goal for myself to play more, improve my game, and meet 

women with whom I would love to play. I received all of that and more. In fact, it has 

been so enriching, that my best friends in Bend are women I met while serving on the 

Board or out on the course. And, I’ve deepened my appreciation and love for the game. 

After serving 1 year as Events Director and 2 years as President, my service is complete. 

In September we will be electing a new President and a new Communications Director, 

Member Services Director and Finance & Records Director. The 2018 Board will take 

office November 1, 2017. 

 

Serving on the EWGA CO Board is a rich experience. The Board meets once a month 

with many behind the scenes hours to orchestrate the yearly events and activities for our 

members. Collectively, the Board sets a standard and tone of respect for the game, 

individual skill improvement and gratitude to those who volunteer their time to make it 

easy for us to play. We add a sparkle and infusion of simply having fun on the course with 

friends.  

 

Thanks to our GREAT 2018 Board Nominating Committee: Diane 

Kirpach, Vicky Thomas, and Tam Mills who have been actively seeking 

volunteers to bring their skills and time to our 2018 Board of Directors. 

Soon you will receive the 2018 Board of Directors Ballot in email. 

Please take the time to VOTE and take the time to THANK our 

Nominating Committee, Golf Coordinators and Board of Directors who 

make golfing in Central Oregon easy, fun and affordable for you!   
 

  See you on the course, 

 
Mary Wallis, EWGA-CO President 

mary.e.wallis@gmail.com 

Make your plans now! Enjoy the  

2019 Solheim Cup at Gleneagles, Scotland 

Sept. 11 - 15, 2019 

mailto:belinda@associationbizmgmt.com
mailto:ewgaco@gmail.com
http://www.facebook.com/EWGACO
http://www.linkedin.com/groups?home=&gid=4920076
http://www.ewgaco.com/CentralOregonChapter/Home/
mailto:mary.e.wallis@gmail.com
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“WE TAKE FUN SERIOUSLY!” 

PASSPORT UPDATE 

Play, shop, eat, be merry and thank our sponsors by frequenting their business!  

 

 

THE RACE IS ON! 

It’s time to up the ante – The first person to get their passport signed AND submit a selfie of their meal at 

Cascade Lakes Brewery earns an extra point!  

Plus, the first person to get their passport signed AND submit a selfie of their play at Indoor Golf earns 

TWO extra bonus points!  

That’s right ladies, this is an opportunity to earn 3 additional points! Please note this special only applies to 

the first person that submits their picture at Cascade Lakes and/or Indoor Golf to Jenny.  

 

Betty Marshal remains the top contender with 16 sponsor visits. 

Linda Kelly trails behind with 8. 

Mary Wallis remains in third place with 7 visits. 

Diane Kirpach, Jan Duringer and Vicky Thomas are tied for 4th place with 3 visits. 

It’s not too late to catch-up with Betty! The winner will be announced at the October end-of-season party.  

Let Pam know if you haven’t received a passport yet and arrangements will be made to get one to you. 

 

The rules are simple: 

1. Each time you play, shop, or eat at a sponsor’s establishment, record the date, and have the pro staff or server initial your 

passport. Your visit can be an EWGA sponsored event or not.  

2. If you play a round of golf, eat at the club house, and buy something in the pro shop all in one day, that only counts as one visit, 

not three. 

3. Take a picture or selfie of your excursion and send the pic and a brief description to Jennifer Kimble jenniferfkimble@aol.com 

for a Facebook post. Remember, it doesn’t have to be an EWGA sponsored event. 

4. If you lose your card, it’s no problem. Just make sure you’ve done step # 3 for Jenny’s record keeping. 

5. For record keeping purposes, if you are in a group picture, everyone needs to send Jenny the picture. For example, if there is a 

picture of Mary, Pam, and Halley at Widgi, each would send a picture to Jenny for tracking sponsor visits. 

6. Passports will be collected Oct. 26. 

7. Total points possible: 3 visits p/sponsor equals 39 points. Highest points win. If there is a tie, a drawing will be held for the 

grand prize winner. 

 

Have fun! 

Questions? Contact Pam 541-610-6059 or pam4tier@gmail.com 

Pam Fortier - Marketing Director 

Betty Marshall at Black Butte 

View from the beach house 

Mary Wallis at Meadow Lakes 

Linda Kelly at Pro Golf 

mailto:jenniferfkimble@aol.com
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CAN WE COUNT ON YOU? 

Please email ewgaco@gmail.com if you hope to pledge a donation to this year’s FUNd Raiser… 

This year we have chosen to support girls who participate in the Central Oregon PGA Jr. League Golf. We made our initial goal 

of $500.00 because of the contributions from our generous members!   

A new goal has been set by the board to raise $1,000.00. Your tax deductible donation will help achieve this goal. Funds will be 

distributed to girls in need for their registration to play in the 2018 season.   

Please complete and send in the donation form below. Make your check payable to EWGA Central Oregon. You will receive a 

receipt for your tax records for your donation.  Thank you for your ongoing support. 

 

Belinda Rasmussen - Finance & Records Director 

Some members of the EWGA CO Match Play Team! 

Halley Kramer, Shari Howard, Jan Duringer, Laura Thompson,  

Sharon Stanton and Pam Fortier 

Halley Kramer giving rules lessons to the EWGA CO Match Play Team! 

Sharon Stanton, Pam Fortier, Laura Thompson,  

Shari Howard and Jan Duringer 

mailto:ewgaco@gmail.com
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COMPETITION?  IS IT FOR ME? 

 

Connecting women to learn, play, and enjoy golf for business and for fun is EWGA’s mission. Our members are 

accomplished, interesting professional women from a collection of diverse backgrounds.  We aren’t college athletes, 

marathon runners, or at the health club at 5am.  So why do we offer competition?  To compete at golf……. 

 

You need a low handicap.  WRONG 

You need to practice daily.  WRONG 

You need to play consistent.  WRONG 

You need a lot of experience.  WRONG 

You need a competitive personality.  WRONG 

You want to have fun with other EWGA members and be inspired to improve your game.  RIGHT!!! 

 

EWGA competition is an opportunity to share a fun experience with ladies from your chapter and beyond.  We offer stroke 

play (normal round of golf), scramble teams (best ball on a 4-person team), and match play (one on one golf).  Players 

compete against other EWGA members of similar handicaps for honors of low gross and low net OR match play points.   

 

What’s the prerequisite to compete?  NOTHING.  Competition is open to all EWGA members with a handicap index capped 

at 40.4.  Members with indexes above 40.4 can compete at that level.  EWGA even offers a free handicap service with your 

membership! 

 

Last weekend Janelle Strom represented our chapter at the regional tournament in Pullman, Washington.  Janelle's husband 

joined her and provided valuable support accompanying her during travels and before and after the rounds.  With her first 

time going to regionals, she posted a good score.  She likes to compete and looks forward to more people joining her next 

year at the Chapter Championship and moving onto Regionals. 

 

I joined EWGA in 2012 (Portland Chapter) as a relatively new golfer, and was talked into competing the first year.  That was 

the best golfing decision I ever made.  My competitive golf experiences in the past 5 years have deepened my relationships 

with other members and created lifetime memories! 

 

So, I would like to challenge the Central Oregon chapter to step out and have fun competing!  Get started by establishing a 

handicap and participating in next year’s chapter championship (stroke play or scramble team) or on a match play team.  If 

you don’t how to get a handicap, contact Jenny Kimble or myself.  Who knows, you may qualify for the regional or national 

tournaments.  Let’s see how far you or your team can go on your adventure! 

 

 

Halley Kramer - Events Coordinator 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Congratulations and Thank you!! Janelle Strom represented 

EWGA CO at the Regional Tournament in Pullman 
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SEPTEMBER SOCIAL & MEMBER RECRUITING NIGHT  

September 12, 2017 
 

Now’s your chance to bring friends, family or acquaintances to our social & recruiting night,  SEPTEMBER 12TH, at 5:30PM at 

CASCADE LAKES BREWERY. 

 

These are always fun evenings!  There will be hors d’oeuvres and  “no host” beverages.  We will have games, prizes and a 

welcome gift for guests attending.  Socializing at these events is a great way to get to know each other on a more personal level.  

This is just a fun evening to unwind, laugh and share stories off the golf course! 

 

Be sure you sign up on our website, ewgaco.com!  If you’re bringing guests, please let me know so I’ll have an accurate head 

count for food and prizes. 

 

Happy golfing and I hope to see you on the 12th! 

 

Cheers, 

Pat Paris - Member Recruitment 

WOMEN’S GOLF RULES THE DAY! 
 

The Solheim Cup, attended by almost 125,000 people, and viewed by 7.3 million more, was a riveting display of  

leadership, teamwork, talent, sports-womanship, grit, guts, perseverance and pride.  Juli Inkster, and her LPGA USA 

Solheim Cup team, won the cup again and put women’s golf on the map, showcasing the largest growth segment of the 

golf industry.  I hope you took the opportunity to watch Cristie Kerr drain putt after putt, Paula Creamer put on her game 

face and play better than she has in some time and Lexi Thompson come from 4 behind to win her match.  It was so fun to 

see rising star Danielle Kang and rookie Angel Yin intimidate their opponents with huge drives- Angel hit a 340 yard 

bomb- and never give up attitudes. The ‘Killer B’s’, Brittany Lincicome and Brittany Lang, were unstoppable with a 

couple of eagles and 6 in a row birdies.  And Lizette Salas who secured the 14th point with her calm resolve to retain the 

cup…  Inspiring to say the least. 

EWGA CEO Jane Geddes, a two-time major champion and eleven-time LPGA winner, and Director of Golf Meaghan 

Francella, a two-time winner on the LPGA tour, have come through a time when women’s golf was not respected and 

represented by major sponsors or viewed on major network channels.  They have influence and we already have LPGA 

players like Brittany Lincicome, Yani Tseng, and Natalie Gulbis tweeting and touting the largest community of women 

golfers, the EWGA.  They are fighters and will lead the organization forward to bigger and better benefits and 

opportunities. 

If you have a chance, send your good wishes and encouragement to our very own CO EWGA Western Pacific Cup, match 

play event participants heading to Las Vegas in September.  Also make sure and save the date to attend the Social and 

Member Recruiting night on September 12th - invite a friend, or two or three! 

Lorri Evers - Member Services Director 

Jenny Kimble and Mary Wallis at Black Butte 

http://www.ewgaco.com
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RULE 6-2. HANDICAP PART II: 

EQUITABLE STROKE CONTROL 

Ask a Lawyer…about the Rules of Golf 

 

A couple of months ago, I wrote an article describing the golf handicap system.  This article is a follow up, explaining Equitable 

Stroke Control (ESC).  As I indicated in the previous handicap article,  Rule 6-2b of the Rules of Golf requires that in any round 

of a handicap competition, the competitor (that’s you) must ensure that her correct handicap is recorded on her score card 

before it is returned to the Committee.  Failure to do so results in disqualification of the competitor from the competition.  An 

incorrect handicap includes a handicap that is too high.  If your handicap is incorrectly formulated and is too high, you are 

receiving more strokes off your game than you are entitled to, and some people at the 19 th hole will cruelly refer to you as a 

“sandbagger.”  Conversely, if your handicap is too low, you are not receiving as many strokes off your games as you are 

entitled to.  Normally, we don’t play a whole lot of competitive golf in our week day and weekend EWGA CO events.  But 

sometimes, we do!  And when we do enter a competition through EWGA, a correct handicap is required. 

A golf handicap is a number that tells you how many strokes over par on average that you usually play. The basis for your 

handicap is the number of allowable strokes you have taken per hole in a particular round of golf, combined with only the 10 

best of your 20 most recent scores posted and is expressed as a 2-digit number taken to one decimal place: for example, 26.5.  

You can interpret this number to mean that, when you are playing your best, you score about 26-27 strokes over par.   So it’s 

crucial to make sure you have only included allowable strokes on your score card.   When I first started golfing, a playing 

partner, exasperated with my average of 14 strokes per hole, cued me in that Equitable Stroke Control limited the number of 

strokes I was allowed to take per hole, and likewise, the number of strokes I was permitted to record on my scorecard.  

Unfortunately, my playing partner was unable to correctly explain ESC, and erroneously instructed me that it was up to the 

individual player to determine what a fair number of strokes would be per hole, and suggested that I cap my number of strokes 

for any hole at 10, and that 8 is the maximum numbers of strokes she allows herself to take. She seemed to be under  the 

mistaken belief that the primary purpose of ESC is to move things along on a golf course by limiting the number of strokes a 

player may take before having to pick up their ball and move on to the next hole.   

Equitable Stroke Control is an adjustment of individual hole scores for handicap purposes in order to make handicaps more 

representative of a player’s potential ability.  ESC is only used when the player’s score exceeds the maximum number of 

strokes allowed.  ESC is calculated based on the player’s Course Handicap, which will be different for every course.  Below is 

the Equitable Stroke Control chart, as developed by the United States Golf Association: 

Course Handicap   Maximum Number of Strokes Allowed Per Hole 

9 or less    Double Bogey 

10 – 19    7 

20 – 29    8 

30 – 39    9 

40 and above   10 

So the last part of this calculation is knowing your Course Handicap, which takes into account your handicap index, combined 

with how easy or how difficult the golf course being played is from the particular tee box you plan on hitting from. For 

example, my regular handicap through EWGA, according to the email I receive every couple of weeks, is 33.6.  If I am playing 

at Juniper Golf Course in Redmond from the Women’s Red Tees, my Course Handicap is 36, and therefore my allowable 

number of strokes per hole under the ESC chart listed above is 9.    

 

CONTINUED ON NEXT PAGE 
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CONTINUED FROM PREVIOUS PAGE 
 

The key to this is that you must know your Course Handicap in order to determine your ESC number.  The easiest way to find 

all this out is already set up for us on the EWGA website:  Go to our chapter’s website:  EWGACO.com.  Make sure you are 

signed in.  At the top of the page, click on the link to EWGA.com, and then click on the “Log In” link at the top of the page, which 

will take you to a new page.   Click the link on the left side of the page that says “Post a Score.”  This will take you to your 

handicap page.  If you have been posting scores to build or maintain your handicap, that information is displayed on this page.  

Click on the link on the right hand side that says “Course Hcp Calc.”  You will see your USGA Handicap Listed, and there is a 

space for you to fill in the name of the course you are going to play.  After you enter the name of your course, your Course 

Handicap will be displayed.  Your Course Handicap may not always be the same as your regular handicap number.  In the 

example I gave above, with my regular handicap of 33.6, my Course Handicap at Juniper was 36.  When I try it for Black Butte 

Ranch Big Meadow, a more difficult course than Juniper, my Course Handicap comes out at 39.  But if I try it for The Greens at 

Redmond, my course handicap is only 28, and my ESC is 8 strokes per hole.  If you have not yet established a handicap, your 

regular handicap is automatically the highest, which is 40.4 for women and 36.4 for men. 

In researching Equitable Stroke Control, I asked several different employees in our local golf course pro shops how I should 

determine my Equitable Stroke Control for their course, and the answers I received varied hugely.  At one course, the pro took me 

over to the computer every course has available for posting scores, and showed me what I just explained above, on how to 

correctly find out my Course Handicap for her course, and then locate my maximum number of strokes on the ESC chart.  At other 

courses, I was told things like “it’s whatever you want it to be,” or “the maximum number of strokes is always twice par.”    

The United States Golf Association has spent a lot of time developing the Handicap System, and the purpose of it is to make golf 

more enjoyable for everyone and to level the playing field in competitive events.  You may not be developing a handicap for 

purposes of competitive play, but your handicap is the best measurement of your current level of play and tracking your 

improvement.  Equitable Stroke Control keeps a lid on those holes that get away from us, so that I and my playing partners don’t 

have to suffer through the entire 14 strokes it may take me to hole the ball on a par 5 hole at Black Butte Ranch.  After 9 strokes, I 

will pick up my ball and give myself a 9 for that hole. 

Jennifer Kimble, Attorney at Law  

Golf Education, Mentoring & Handicap Director 

It did get pretty dark at Eagle Crest during the Total Solar Eclipse as 

we prepared to play wearing our special glasses! 

Kellie Harper, Sharon Stanton, Diana Barker, Kathy Crager, Diane 

Kirpach, Linda Kelly and Hallie Kramer came out to celebrate!  

Sponge Bob made an appearance until he was ‘eclipsed’  

by the big, blue ball!  

http://www.ewgaco.com
http://www.ewga.com
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Calendar of Events  
For full Calendar of Events and to Sign Up, go to www.ewgaco.com. 

September 2017 - Fit for Fall Sponge Bob Day Ball 

Tam Mills takes a strong drive at Black Butte 

http://www.ewgaco.com/CentralOregonChapter/Home/
http://www.ewgaco.com
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Calendar of Events  
For full Calendar of Events and to Sign Up, go to www.ewgaco.com. 

October 2017 - Golftober 
Snake at Black Butte 

Laura Thompson getting out of the sand easily at Black Butte 

http://www.ewgaco.com/CentralOregonChapter/Home/
http://www.ewgaco.com
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2017 EWGA – CENTRAL OREGON  

CHAPTER SPONSORS 

 

Please support our sponsors!     

Play – Eat – Shop 

MAIN SPONSOR: PRO GOLF 

Your Central Oregon golf headquarters 

Pro golf is Central Oregon’s only complete golf store since 2006.  They carry all major 

brands; have a great selection of demo clubs & club sets; have an indoor state-of-the-art golf  

simulator and putting green; offer custom club fitting, have a full-service repair shop; let 

you try clubs on local courses before you buy. 

EWGA members receive a 10% discount! 

MAIN SPONSOR: CASCADE LAKES BREWING COMPANY 

 

MAIN SPONSOR: THE GREENS AT REDMOND 

Open Year round unless snow is on the ground!  

The Greens is a challenging 18-hole executive course with many man-made lakes, canals, 

fountains and numerous sand bunkers! 

 

Winter hours 10-4:00 / $18 for 18 holes / $28 w/ cart 

TITLE SPONSOR: BLACK BUTTE RANCH 

Choose Black Butte Ranch FOR A STAY-CATION! 

Lodging includes private lodge rooms to spacious custom homes. Enjoy a variety of NW din-

ing options to satisfy whatever you’re craving and don’t forget there is year-round recreation 

for the entire family. 

http://www.blackbutteranch.com/
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2017 SPONSORS 

MAIN SPONSOR: MEADOW LAKES GOLF COURSE 

Located in Prineville, Meadow Lakes crosses the beautiful Crooked River 4 times.  The 

course is very walkable with generous fairways, but watch out for the 9 ponds and 62 

bunkers! After your round of golf, Central Oregon’s best golf restaurant awaits you. 

Meadow Lakes is one of Prineville’s premiere dining destinations. 

MAIN SPONSOR: CROOKED RIVER RANCH 

The Crooked River Ranch Golf Course is home to the most spectacular golf hole in Oregon. 

If you are looking for great golf to go along with great views, then this is the place you are 

looking for. Plus, The Sandbagger saloon and dinner house is a neighborhood bar, restaurant 

and gathering place located on the golf course. 

MAIN SPONSOR: ASPEN LAKES 

Welcome Aspen Lakes as a returning sponsor! 

Aspen Lakes golf course is one of the top –ranked golf courses in Oregon and Central 

Oregon. The course boasts Bent grass fairways, breathtaking mountain views and signature 

red sand traps. The Brand 33 restaurant offers great catering options for private events. 

MAIN SPONSOR: JUNIPER GOLF COURSE 

One of the most beautiful spots carved from the Central Oregon desert nestled on a beautiful 

piece of land in Redmond. GolfWeek magazine named Juniper the ninth best course in the 

“courses with public access category”. Check out the everyday specials / available all day 

Deals at The View Tap and Grill  

https://www.playjuniper.com/restaurant 

MAIN SPONSOR: RIVER’S EDGE GOLF COURSE 

Welcome River’s Edge as a first-time sponsor, but a friend of  EWGA-CO for many years! 

 

River’s Edge Golf Course has 18 challenging holes to test your golf game. This 

championship track features four sets of tees, making the course enjoyable for golfers of all 

skill levels. Amenities include grass tees on the driving range, a large practice green, a well-

appointed pro shop and a full-service cafe and bar.  

https://www.playjuniper.com/restaurant
http://www.riverhouse.com/things-to-do/rivers-edge-golf-course
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2017 SPONSORS 

SUPPORTING SPONSOR:  AWBREY GLEN GOLF COURSE 

Awbrey Glen offers more than golf! Nineteen at Awbrey Glen is open to the public and  

offers some of the best cuisine in Bend! It has a full bar and relaxed atmosphere that makes 

it a great place to meet friends and enjoy a wonderful evening. Thursday night is no corkage 

fee. Call for reservations 541-317-2885 

SUPPORTING SPONSOR: CENTRAL OREGON INDOOR GOLF 

The place to keep your swing alive all year long! With 2 state of the art simulators to help you 

work on your game, Make every year the best year ever! Join your EWGA friends and owner/

EWGA member Pat Paris for a 9 hole indoor golf event.  

SUPPORTING SPONSOR:  WIDGI CREEK GOLF CLUB 

Welcome Widgi Creek as a first-time sponsor but a friend of EWGA-co for many years! 

Widgi Creek offers a unique and fair challenge to all golfers. In addition to an expansive 

practice facility that includes two practice putting greens, a bunker area and a natural grass 

driving range, golf professionals are also on staff to provide lesson options to fit everyone’s 

budget.  

Central Oregon 

Indoor Golf  

SUPPORTING SPONSOR:  ASSOCIATION BUSINESS MANAGEMENT 

 

ABM is an association management company “making a Difference” for the members, 

stock holders and communities they serve. 

Contact EWGA member Belinda Rasmussen 

http://www.awbreyglen.com/club/scripts/section/section.asp?NS=PD
file:///C:/Users/pam4tier/AppData/Roaming/Microsoft/Word/541-317-2885
http://www.widgi.com/
http://www.coigbend.com/
http://www.coigbend.com/
mailto:belinda@associationbizmgmt.com

